
                       VERMONT SECRETARY OF STATE 
 OFFICE OF PROFESSIONAL REGULATION 

89 MAIN STREET, MONTPELIER, VT 
 VERMONT BOARD OF CHIROPRACTIC 
  

APPROVED MINUTES OF 
MARCH 11, 2014 MEETING 

 
Present: Palmer Peet, D.C., Vernon Temple, D.C., Daniel Coane, Heather Rice, D.C. and Gail Dickinson;  
Staff Present:  Carla Preston and Diane Lafaille. 
   
1. The meeting was called to order at 1:34 p.m. 
 
2. The minutes of the November 5, 2013 meeting were approved as written.   
 
3. Case Managers Report – There are 6 cases pending.  1 case the investigation has been done, 1 is 

pending hearing, 4 are under investigation. 
  
4. Other 
 
 a. Dr. Julieta Rushford Santiago submitted a request for the following course to be approved 

for continuing education:   
 
  “Neuroscience for Clinicians” 
 

This was approved by the Board. 
 

b. Jenny McGovern submitted an emailing asking if Vermont licensed chiropractors are 
permitted to order laboratory tests.  The Board responded that yes, they were. 

 
 c.    The Board’s next meeting is scheduled for April 1, 2014 to begin at 1:30 p.m. 
 
5. The Board adjourned at 2:10 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Diane Lafaille, Licensing Board Specialist 


